

CONGRESSWOMAN SHELLEY BERKLEY

May 18, 2010



John Valery White, Dean William S. Boyd School of Law University of Nevada, Las Vegas 4505 S. Maryland Parkway Box 451003 Las Vegas, NV 89154-1003

Dear Dean White.

It is with great pleasure that I extend my congratulations to the William S. Boyd School of Law at the University of Nevada Las Vegas (UNLV) on your premiere issue of the *Gaming Law Journal*. The inauguration of this law journal marks an important occasion for the law school as it is the first to publish a law review dedicated to legal and policy issues surrounding the casino industry.

The *Gaming Law Journal* will play an important role in Nevada's leadership when addressing the complex issues facing the gaming industry. The law journal will address controversial legal issues, and will assist policymakers in understanding the complexity of such matters, and assist them in making better decisions.

Once again, congratulations on this momentous occasion. I hope this will encourage the further study of gaming law in universities and law schools across the United States and the world.

Sincerely,

SHELLEY BERKLEY Member of Congress